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Arrowhead Harley-Davidson 

16130 N Fountain Center DR 

Peoria, AZ 85382 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

DISCLAIMER: The Harley-
Davidson Motor Co., Arrowhead 
Harley-Davidson, and Arrowhead 
H.O.G. Chapter 5104 make no 
claims as to the accuracy of the 
material within this newsletter. 

This newsletter is designed to 
help keep our members informed 
and in touch with what our chap-
ter is doing. Please refer to and 
use Teamup on a regular basis to 
follow what is coming up.  

The Calendar in this newsletter is 
only accurate at the time of print-
ing.  

We invite our members to send 
any ideas or places of interest for 
our Road Captains to include in 
the Ride Calendar. 

Please send all correspondence 
to; 

publisherahhog@gmail.com 

___________________________ 

If a member (non-officer) submits 
an article and it is used, They will 
receive a $10.00 Gift Card. 

 
Our new website                             

ahdhog.com 

October, 2024 rev 9 
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Hogsters, 

 

What a summer it has been. So many awesome rides, with my fellow chapter members and so many memo-
ries made. There has been some positive Officer movement on the board and there will be elections for the 
remaining positions at the end of the year. Our chapter as a whole is running in the #2 spot on ride 365 and 
we are having a chapter party put on by the motor co. For winning the western region last year, On October 
11TH at 9:00 AM. Lots of rides coming up for the rest of the year. Keep up the good work. You guys are the 
best. Keep the rubber side down and see you at the next ride. 

 

Ron L. 

 

Chapter Manager 
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DIRECTOR’S CORNER 
NewsleƩer – Oct 2024 

We just finished our ride planning meeƟng filling out our ride calendar through January 2025, please take 
a look at the exciƟng rides on the calendar. Please check team up and sign up for these great rides. 

The annual Moo and Cluck is around the corner on Saturday October 26, so if you have not signed up yet, 
please do so by the next monthly meeƟng. 

Also, we are taking signups for our annual HOG Christmas party which is on Saturday December 21st. It 
should be a great Ɵme so come on down. 

We are always looking for addiƟonal volunteers to assist in some of the posiƟons, and with a lot of new 
members we would love to have you as backup help for posiƟons like acƟviƟes, membership and road 
captain. If you are interested, see one of the officers to discuss what you would be interested in doing. 

Finally – last year as a chapter, for the annual mileage ridden, we were # 1 in the western region and #4 in 
the naƟon with over 1 million miles as a chapter. In order to conƟnue on that pace, we need all members 
to turn in mileage forms to Ron Long on at least a quarterly basis. 

If you have not given one at the start of the year (and many members have not) please complete a form 
now so we can get a starƟng point to track your mileage for that point forward. All miles ridden this year 
prior will not count unƟl we enter the beginning mileage at the Ɵme you submit your form. So please get 
your forms to Ron ASAP. We want to be #1 in our region again this year and bat out ScoƩsdale again. 

Ride/Have Fun/Be Safe 

Kevin M 
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Assistant Director’s Corner 

 

Hey Family, 

 

I know there is lots to talk about, but I want to keep it simple for end of Summer. 

This is your reminder to keep your eye on our Team Up App and watch for upcoming rides and events. We 
have weekday rides as well as overnighters and extended rides coming in November and December. 

Don’t forget to turn in your mileage sheets whenever you have the opportunity to. We don’t want to get 
passed up by other chapters! Remember, we are the chapter that Rides! 

Finally, in an effort to keep or brothers and sisters safe, we would like to hear your thoughts trainings, Ɵps, 
tricks and ideas, so we can be safe out there and sƟll have fun.  

As always, I will let you all know what an honor and privilege it is to represent you as your Assistant Director. 

 

John Sbrega, JD 

Asst. Dir. AHD HOG, 5104 
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Hi Friends, 

 

Fall is around the corner and that means lot more rides planned. We’re going to have lots of mileage to turn 
in, I hope. 

 

The Moo & Cluck is coming up. I think you’ll have lots of fun and get to be with good friends.  

 

Plan on being at the Christmas Party in December. We’re going to have a wonderful time.  

 

In case you didn’t hear, Bob Lefebvre and I got married on September 7th. HOG members stick together! 

 

Ride, ride, ride, 

Jan 

Secretary  
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     September – 2024 

 

As Treasurer, the last three months normally would have had very liƩle acƟvity for the Treasurer.  It’s been a liƩle busier than nor-
mal though, as money keeps trickling in for Football Ɵcket purchases.  The football Ɵckets had to be paid for up front to the Arizona 
Cardinals.  This caused a big draw down of our bank funds.  Ron sƟll has Ɵckets the chapter has now purchased and we need to sell 
those to chapter members. Since we need to recoup our money, please consider purchasing Ɵckets if you have not.  

It's been a REALLY hot summer here in Arizona in case you didn’t know (haha).  Hopefully you were able to get away on vacaƟon to 
visit somewhere cooler.  Elaine and I managed to get away this summer to Colorado and then on to Wyoming, Montana, Idaho, 
Oregon, California, Nevada and Utah.  It was a great trip with much cooler weather.  We had a couple days with some rain and 
three days we actually had to break out our heated gear, as the temperatures dipped into the lower 40’s.  When we returned to 
the hot wastelands of Arizona, we turned in 6,800 miles to Ron.  Don’t forget to keep turning in your miles for the next drawing. 

Terry Smith 

Treasurer 
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The “Brotherhood and Sisterhood” Chapter That Rides 
 

I have a printed 1995 pocket edition of the Webster New World Dictionary in the drawer of my 
computer desk, that I refer to frequently. When was working, (not that long ago by the way), I had 
a hardback dictionary at my desk and my young co-workers were amazed that I actually referred to 
a dictionary rather than the world-wide-web/internet to find the correct definition(s) or usage of a 
word(s). I am old school and we did not have the internet on Navy ships in my early days? (LOL) 

 

What does this have to do with a HOG Chapter Newsletter? Great question! So my dictionary 
defines brotherhood as: “An association of men united in some interest, work, etc.”  My dictionary 
does not even list a definition of sisterhood in it.  For that definition, I did need to go to the online ver-
sion of the Merriam-Webster dictionary to find this: “The solidarity of woman based on shared condi-
tions, experiences, or concerns.” 

 

Whichever definition you relate to or like most, both define our great HOG Chapter Arrowhead 
5104!  My definition: “A brother and sister-hood of men and women who are united in riding our fan-
tastic motorcycles!”  How do I come to this conclusion?  Look at our great rides, great events, com-
radery, volunteers, HOG events, Ladies of HOG events, activities, and our ever growing HOG family 
currently at 233 members.   

 

In closing, we have members who have been or are working as mechanical engineers, truck 
drivers, heavy equipment operators, HVAC technicians, water quality engineers, healthcare person-
nel, current military personnel, veterans, school district staff, police officers, state workers, luxury 
boat owners, and moms and dads to name a few, who except for our shared ownership and desire 
to ride the best motorcycle in the world would have never crossed paths. I am honored and humbled 
to call my Brothers and Sisters, my friends! 

 

RIDE AND HAVE FUN!  

 

Sincerely,  

Jeff Shropshire,  

HOG 5104 Membership Officer 
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Activities Director 
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Hi all, 

 

    Update for 6/24 thru 8/24: 

 

The Chapter rode 36 rides with 268 participants.*. 

 

Current chapter membership stands as of 9/8/24 at 232 members. 

 

The Chapter as a whole has ridden since 1/1/24, 409,172 miles. Puts us in 3rd place in the region 

. 

*As calculated thru Team Up sign ups. No way to factor welcome just show ups. 

  

Remember to keep our Riders in the Sky in your thoughts and prays 

 

Thank the Lord for Old Tee shirts and Blue Jeans that smell of Oil and Gasoline. 

 

Tom P.. 
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Photographer 

From Behind the Lens: 

 

Hey everybody it's Fred to photo guy. Hope all is well with you. I am geƫng a liƩle excited about the upcom-
ing weather change.  

 

Photos are geƫng put up on SmugMug, be paƟent. 

 

Thank all of you for your support and be safe.  

 

Fred K. 

Photographer 
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From Behind the Typewriter: 

Our website is updated weekly with a NewsleƩer update as well as Ride Schedule updates. Be sure to check 
TeamUp for the latest updates. 

We have Rides, Events and gatherings coming up, so check with TeamUp and our website for details. 

Our website also has all the forms you need to signup for upcoming events. These include the Football Sig-
nup, The Moo & Cluck Signup, The Christmas Party Signup, and other forms such as Ride 365, etc. 

 

Phil H. 

Editor 
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Blast From The Past: 

 

HOG’sters 

Just a reminder we have Trash Treks coming up so please find the Ɵme to join in. It is always lots of fun and lunch is provided 
for those that work the pickup of trash.  

If you haven’t heard, the Cardinals won one, so those of us with Ɵckets may get to see a great game.  

For all of you signed up for the Moo & Cluck, it is A Ɵme to be had by all, Games and Comradery for friends and family.  

Also, to remind you the Christmas party is coming quick. So, start thinking about it. 

 

Past Director  

Richard Sporski   
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2023 ARROWHEAD HOG CHAPTER 5104 RIDE SCHEDULE                              
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